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Dear Fellow Citizens of Heaven,

Finally, I get to write a few words to all of you who do not look at the crumbling world around
us, but are looking at the reality of heaven, where we are seated in Christ Jesus our Lord.

The two months I spent in Kenya, Africa, was very fruitful to say the least. The Lord
demonstrated His resurrection power by healing a crippled girl, demolishing the strongholds of
principalities and powers, bringing the good news of the Kingdom to the captives and healing
many broken hearts. At the end of two months I saw the Lord build a Bible School in a remote
area in Northwest Kenya, in a remote village with the Pokot Tribe. The gospel had never been
preached there and a white man had never been there before. Brother Mike Simiu, son of Pastor
Christopher Simiu was my interpreter and constant companion and helper while I was there. He
is still carrying on the work we started together. His father is also involved with the on-going
work in the Pokot village. We praise God for raising up local brothers to take over the work.
Please pray for them and for the finances we send monthly to keep this ministry functioning. We
feed up to 300 people (mostly children) that come to the school to learn the Bible in Swahili.

Also, Brother Christopher Simiu started a training school to teach local Christian leaders how to
not be afraid to take the gospel of the Kingdom of Jesus Christ to the last tribes who are still
waiting for this blessed news. We are also sending financial help to him and his family, for the
Missionary School and because they have taken in eight orphans to provide for besides their own
family. The orphans’ parents were murdered by Muslims for being Christians; locked in their
church and burned. Pray for all Christians in Kenya. Even though Kenya is a Christian nation,
the Muslims still persecute them in horrible ways and there is much starvation.

Many miracles happened while I was in Africa. God always confirms His calling with signs
following, such as these miracles. It is so that these people can see and learn that Jesus is real
and is alive today and want to receive Him as Lord. The best miracle of all is seeing a person
pass from darkness to light as they come to know Jesus as Savior and Lord. And many did come
to know Jesus and still are receiving Christ as the work goes on. There is so much to share and
not enough space tell everything, so I’ll move on.

I hope to see many of you in person in the months to come, as I will be traveling around the
States. The Lord has put all of you on my heart and the burdens you are bearing; so don’t be
surprised if you see me standing at your front door. Then I will give you a first hand account of
every thing that happened in Africa. I need your fellowship as much as you need mine and as
you already know, true and real fellowship is getting harder and harder to find.

The Good News Camp is going full bore twenty-four-seven. We rarely have any time between
when some graduate and the next ones arrive. Vaughn, and Irene, and Scott and Valene, are
doing their best to keep up with the huge demand of believers and unbelievers who desire to
come to the camp for various reasons. They are tired of being intoxicated with the cares of this
world or anything else that controls their life, besides the Holy Spirit of the Living God. Check



out “www.thegoodnewscamp.org” that Vaughn recently put on the Internet. There you will find
the application for coming to the camp. We encourage those of you who would like to come to
get your application in as soon as possible and get in line, as there is a waiting list. Fill out the
application, download it and mail it to us at the address at the top of this letter. We look forward
to seeing you at the camp.

We want to thank all of you who pray for us and all the outreach ministries of Goff Ministries,
and certainly for your blessed financial gifts. May God return the blessing back to you in
whatever way you need it. We always lift you to the Lord to care for you and meet your needs
too, just as you pray for us. We especially want to thank the Hilario family and the Bond family
for their generosity and physical labor, in supplying the storm shelter. We have already made
much use of it. One week we were in it three different times because of high wind storms, that
did do damage to the camp, but we were able to be safe, thanks to you. God bless you so much!!

Finally Brother’s and Sister’s what does Jesus Christ, want to do with your life today? This must
be the most important desire of your heart. I mean everyday, everywhere, all the time, and when
you know it, DO IT! It’s high time for all of us to deny what others want us to do with our lives,
and that includes ourselves most of all. Let us always remember that the most popular false god
is the god of SELF! So let us deny ourselves and follow Jesus! If we put Him and His Kingdom
first, He will meet all our needs. He will never leave us nor forsake us and has not left us as
orphans, He sent the Holy Spirit to lead and guide us! Praise His Name!

We send you our heartfelt love and prayers. May God richly bless you each and every one!

Serving the Lord with all our strength,

The Goff Family

Larry and Betty Goff
Vaughn and Irene,

Esther Ephraim and Benjamin Goff
and Scott and Valene Smith
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Goff Ministries, Inc.
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Lubbock, TX 79412-2131


